
 
Year 3/4 Medium Term Plan 

Autumn 2 
 

Week  English 
Talk for Writing 

Maths 
Essential Maths 

Science 
Snap Science 

Computing 
Switched On 
Computing 

Geography 
Rising Stars 

Art 
KAPOW 

RE 
Discovery RE 

PSHE 
Jigsaw 

Music 
Kapow 

Spanish 
iLanguages 

1 Text Type: 
Explanation Text 
Model Text:  
Why are Dragons 
Afraid of Mice? 
Focus: 
To write and 
interesting and 
informative 
explanation text 
Week 1 
 
 
2nd November, 
2020 
To use devices for 
explanation text 
3rd November, 
.2020 
To use the present 
perfect form of 
verbs 
 
 
4.11.2020 
To draft an 
explanation by 
composing, 
rehearsing 
sentences 
 
 
4th  November, 
2020 
(Writing Focus) 
4.11.2020 
To draft an 
explanation by 
composing, 
rehearsing 
sentences 

Unit: Additive 
Reasoning 
Focus: Addition & 
Subtraction  
 
Subtraction Small 
Steps: 
To structure formal 
column subtraction. 
To follow the 
conventions of formal 
column subtraction. 
To regroup in 
preparation for 
exchanging. 
To exchange in 
column subtraction. 
To solve problems 
using addition and 
subtraction methods 
taught. 
 
 
Unit: Multiplicative 
Reasoning 
Focus: multiplication 
and division  
 
Multiplication Small 
Steps: 
 
Step 1: Understand 
that counting up in 
multiples is also 
repeated addition  
 
Step 2: Learning 
multiplication facts 
through building 
arrays  
 

Unit: Electricity 
 
LI: To explain what 
electricity is and 
what it is used for. 
 
NC Working 
Scientifically Aim: 
Identifying 
differences, 
similarities or 
changes related to 
simple scientific 
ideas and processes 
 
Enquiry Type: 
Grouping and 
Classifying. 

Unit: We are 
Meteorologists 4.6 
 
LI: To describe the 
weather and how to 
measure it. 
 

Unit: World 
Climates 
Li: To recap 
weather and to 
establish the 
difference 
between climate 
and biomes. 
 
What are Weather, 
Climate and 
Biomes? 
continents? 
What different 
types of weather 
do we have during 
the year?  
 
What do these 
weather symbols 
mean? 
How can we 
predict the 
weather? It is by 
guess work? 
 

Unit: Prehistoric Art 
 
Li: to explore mark 
making using 
pencils 
 
How do you 
interpret a piece of 
art? 
 
Is the artist sending 
a message across? 
 
How does mark 
making  help us 
record our mood, 
emotion, memory 
and feeling? 
 
What different 
media can we use 
to make marks? 
 

Unit: Christmas 
(Christianity) 
 
LI:What is Christmas? 
 
How is Christmas 
different from other 
Christian festivals? 
 
Who is the centre of 
Christmas 
celebration? 
 
What sort of people 
celebrate Christmas? 
 
Why is it so 
important to them? 
 
When, where and 
how is Christmas 
celebrated? 
 

Unit: Celebrating 
Differences. 
 
LI: To recognise a 
family unit. 

Unit: Telling 
Stories Through 
Music 
LI:To tell a story 
from a piece of 
music through 
movement 

Unit:  
LI:To say and 
respond to aquí 
hay and y and 
form a simple 
sentence using 
these words. 
learn how to 
pronounce the 
phoneme i. 

2 
Unit: Electricity 
 
LI: To explain how to 
stay safe when using 
electrical equipment. 
LI: To explore how 
electrical 
components connect. 
 
NC Working 
Scientifically Aim: 
Recording findings 
using simple 
scientific language, 

Unit: We are 
Meteorologists 4.6 
 
LI: To record the 
weather. 

Unit:  
LI:: To locate the 
different Climate 
Zones and 
describe their 
characteristics. 
 
What is climate? 
How many 
Climate zones are 
in the world? 
What are their 
unique 
characteristics? 

Unit:  
LI:to reflect 
prehistoric 
man-made art in 
our work 
 
How long ago were 
they painted? 
 
Why are they 
mainly wild 
animals? 
 
What colours don’t 

Unit:  
LI:: How has 
Christmas changed 
over the years? 
 
How did Christmas 
begin? 
 
What are the 
benefits of 
Christmas? 
 
Has Christmas lost 
its true meaning?  

Unit: Celebrating 
Differences. 
 
LI: To recognise 
how and when 
conflicts may 
arise and how to 
solve them. 

Unit: Telling 
Stories Through 
Music 
 
LI:  To create a 
soundscape 
using percussion 
instruments. 

Unit:  
LI: To start to 
understand the 
concept of 
gender and how 
un and una 
point to different 
genders. 
Pronounce un 
and una 
correctly. 



 
Year 3/4 Medium Term Plan 

Autumn 2 
5th November 
2020 
To use devices for 
explanation text 
(paragraphs) 
 
 
 
6.11.2020 
To use Fronted 
Adverbials 
correctly 
9/11/2020 
To create and 
describe new 
character 
11.11.2020 
To begin write of 
innovated text 
 
 
 
Hot Write to 
complete 
Explanation Text 
 
 
 
 

Step 3: Learning 
multiplication facts 
through visualising 
arrays (developing 
recall) 
 
Step 4: Developing 
counting strategies 
for 3x and 4x tables  
 
Step 5: Rehearsing 
and recalling 
multiplication facts; 
making links and 
spotting patterns  
 
Step 6: Division by 
sharing using 
manipulatives  
 
Step 7: Division by 
grouping using 
manipulatives  
 
Step 8: Linking 
multiplication and 
division using arrays  
 
Step 9: Learning 
division facts through 
visualising arrays 
(developing recall)  
 
Step 10: Rehearsing 
division facts  
 
Step 11: 
Understanding and 
finding factors. 
 
Unit: Geometry  
Focus: Lines and 
Angles 
 
Step 1: Angles are a 
measure of turn  
 

drawings, labelled 
diagrams, keys, bar 
charts, and tables. 
 
Enquiry Type: 
Exploration 
 

 
What is the 
relationship 
between Climate 
Zones and 
Seasons? 
 

you see? Why? 
 
Do you see any 
fundamental 
shape? 
 
 
 

 

3 Unit: Electricity 
 
LI: To explore how 
electrical multiple 
components connect. 
 
NC Working 
Scientifically Aim: 
Recording findings 
using simple 
scientific language, 
drawings, labelled 
diagrams, keys, bar 
charts, and tables. 
 
Enquiry Type: 
Exploration 

Unit: We are 
Meteorologists 4.6 
LI: To analyse data 
collected. 

Unit:  
Li: To explain 
Biomes and the 
mutual benefits of 
the ecosystem. 
 
 
What is a Biome?  
 
What does a 
Biome consist of? 
 
What is the major 
difference 
between Flora and 
Fauna? 
 
What sorts of 
animal species, 
plant or water 
features can be 
found in a Tundra 
region? 
 
Can we have the 
same biome on 
different 
continents? 
 

Unit:  
LI: to scale up 
drawings and 
sketches in a 
different medium.) 
 
What do I need to 
identify first? (the 
basic 2D shape) 
 

Unit:  
LI: Is Christmas 
Celebrated the same 
way around the 
world? 
 
Is Christmas 
celebrated by 
Christians alone? 
 
How do you think 
Christians react to 
non-Christian 
celebrants? 
 
How does  culture 
influence the way 
Christmas is 
celebrated?  
 
 
 
 
 

Unit: Celebrating 
Differences. 
 
LI: To recognise 
what bullying 
means and how 
to help someone 
who is feeling 
bullied. 

Unit: Telling 
Stories Through 
Music 
 
LI:To create a 
range of sounds 
to accompany a 
story. 

Unit:  
 
LI:Start to 
develop 
memorisation 
strategies for a 
foreign 
language. 
Take part in a 
dramatic 
retelling of a 
story. 
 

4 Unit: Electricity 
 
LI: To explore how a 
switch works. 
 
NC Working 
Scientifically Aim: 
Recording findings 

Unit: We are 
Meteorologists 4.6 
 
LI: To use the photo 
collection to make 
predictions about 
the weather. 

Unit:  
LI: To design a 
home and explain 
how they suit a 
particular climate. 
 
Why are they 
similar to the 

Unit:  
LI: to experiment 
with pigments in 
natural products to 
make different 
colours. 
 
What is artists’ 

Unit:  
LI: What is the 
most Significant 
part of the Nativity 
story? 

What do you 

Unit: Celebrating 
Differences. 
 
LI: To recognise 
what being a 
witness means 
and how a 
witness impacts 

Unit: Telling 
Stories Through 
Music 
 
LI:To compose 
and perform a 
rhythm to 
accompany a 

Unit:  
 
LI: Say me llamo 
and say and 
respond to ¿y tú? 
Devise and take 
part in a simple 
role play. 



 
Year 3/4 Medium Term Plan 

Autumn 2 
Step 2: Comparing 
and ordering angles 
using the benchmark 
of a right angle  
 
Step 3a: Identify 
acute and obtuse 
angles  
 
Step 3b: Identify 
acute and obtuse 
angles within 
geometric shapes 
 
Step 4: Identify 
internal angles in 2-D 
shapes  
 
Step 5: Perpendicular 
lines are lines that 
will meet at a right 
angle to each other 
(where lines are 
vertical and 
horizontal)  
 
Step 6: Parallel lines 
are straight lines that 
have a constant 
distance between 
them and will never 
meet at an angle  

using simple 
scientific language, 
drawings, labelled 
diagrams, keys, bar 
charts, and tables. 
 
Enquiry Type: 
Exploration 
 

homes in MK or 
different? 
 
What types of 
homes did you 
find abroad? 
 
Does the climate 
have any 
influence on the 
homes they build? 
Explain. 
 
Can I live in a tent 
in a tropical 
region e.g. South 
Africa? Why not? 
 

paint made from? 
 
Where does the 
colour in paint 
come from? 
 
Did Stone Age 
people have access 
to paints we use 
these days? Why 
not? 

remember about 
the Nativity story? 

Why has that 
particular part 
stuck with you?  

 

 

 

on a situation. story  

5 Unit: Electricity 
 
LI: To determine 
what makes a good 
conductor and 
insulator. 
 
NC Working 
Scientifically Aim: 
Setting up simple 
practical enquiries 
and recording, 
classifying and 
presenting data in a 
variety of ways to 
help answer 
questions 
 
Enquiry Type: 
Grouping and 
classifying. 

Unit: We are 
Meteorologists 4.6 
 
LI: To identify 
features of a good 
weather forecast 
and plan a weather 
forecast. 

Unit:  
LI:To explore ways 
of improving our 
environment 
Is our Climate 
changing?  
 
What accounts for 
it?  
 
Is Climate change 
a global issue? 
How can you tell? 
 
What can the 
government do to 
protect our 
environment? 
 
What can we do to 
help? E.g. Reduce, 
Recycle, Reuse,  
 

Unit:  
LI: to develop 
painting skills 

What skills do we 
need in order to 
create a cave style 
painting of an 
animal? 

What natural 
products would give 
us the prehistoric 
colours that we 
need? 

 

 

Unit:  
LI:What practical 
ways can we express 
love towards our 
family during 
Christmas? 
 
Can we celebrate 
Christmas without 
presents? 
 
Is Santa real? 
 
How can Christmas 
be personalised? 
 

Unit: Celebrating 
Differences. 
 
LI: To recognise 
the impact 
negative words 
can have. 

Unit: Telling 
Stories Through 
Music 
 
LI:To perform a 
group 
composition. 

Unit:  
 
LI: Can say and 
respond to me 
llamo and ¿y tú? 
Can start to 
recognise the 
sound-spelling 
link and identify 
certain 
phonemes that 
are pronounced 
differently in 
Spanish. 
 

6 Unit: Electricity 
STEM Christmas 
Cards 

Unit: We are 
Meteorologists 4.6 
 
LI: To deliver a 

Unit:  
 

 Assessment 

Unit:  
LI: To develop 
painting skills 
 

Unit:  
LI: to complete  a 
piece of Christmas 
craft 

Unit: Celebrating 
Differences. 
 
LI: T To recognise 

Unit:  
LI: 

Unit:  
 
LI:Learn a 
Spanish 



 
Year 3/4 Medium Term Plan 

Autumn 2 

 

weather forecast 
and reflect on 
learning. 

What skills to do we 
need in order to 
create a cave style 
painting of an 
animal?  
 
What natural 
products would give 
us the prehistoric 
colours that we 
need? 
 
Demonstrate how to 
draw and paint by 
mixing and creating 
different shades 
and tints.  
 
Opportunity for 
Assessment 

the impact 
positive words 
can have. 

Christmas song 
and make a 
Spanish 
Christmas card. 
Enjoy a simple 
Christmas-them
ed story and 
learn some 
vocabulary 
relating to 
Christmas 
 


